
Church: 1307 17th Ave., Moline, Il 61265  

Mailing Address: 1608 13th Street, Moline, Il 61265 

SACRED HEART CHURCH 

Office: 309-762-2362 ~ Fax: 309-757-5502 

Email: shchurch@sacredheartmoline.org 

Website: www.sacredheartmoline.org 

RECONCILIATION: Saturday: 3:00 to 3:45 p.m. and by appointment. Call the Parish 
Office at (309) 762-2362. (During Lent: Every Wednesday from 5:00 p.m. to 5:30 p.m.) 

BAPTISM: Sunday after the 11:00 a.m. Mass. Parents must be registered and active 
parishioners. Baptismal Instruction classes are held on the third Tuesday of the following  
months: March, June, September, January (2017). 

MARRIAGE: Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six (6) months prior to their 
wedding date. 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults): Persons wishing to learn more about the 
Catholic Faith, or to join our Catholic community please call the Parish Center. 

 

 February 28, 2016 
Third Sunday in Lent 

PARISH STAFF 
Fr. Mark DeSutter, Pastor 

Fr. Sebastian Tumusiime, Parochial Vicar 
Sister Kathleen Mullin, BVM, Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Patrick Murphy, Deacon 
Ivy Padula, Coordinator of Religious Education 

WEEKEND EUCHARIST 
Saturday: 4:00 p.m. 

Sunday: 7:00; 9:00 & 11:00 a.m. 

WEEKDAY EUCHARIST 
Monday - Friday: 6:30 and 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday: 8:30 a.m. 

HOLYDAY EUCHARIST 
Holy Day Vigil: 5:30 p.m. 

Holy Day: 6:30 & 8:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  
Closed on Saturday and Sunday 

Lee Parish Center 
1608 13th Street, Moline, IL 61265 

TRUSTEES 
Connie Morris                               309-799-5865 
Jim Watson                                  309-721-0554 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Darlene Steffen (Chair)                309-230-3627 

Fr. Mark DeSutter                        309-762-2362 

Jeannine Day                               309-764-2242 

Jack Kearney                               309-797-9013 

Liz Lareau                                   309-797-3702 

Larry Lorensen                            309-762-6218 

Don Lewis                                    309-230-6200 

Denise Maynard                          309-762-3227 

Favi Nache                                   

Mike Steffen                                 309-235-4804 

Carolyn Wilson                            309-797-6059 



Dear Parishioners, 
     Every four months we observe a stewardship Sunday.  We remember on these Sundays that for a 
faith community to function there needs to be sacrifices made by the members of the community.   
Last Saturday we had a morning of reflection for those children who are going to receive first 
communion in May.  I gave a talk at the end of the morning.  At that time I reminded people of the 
importance of the Eucharist in the life of the church.  One of the points I sought to make is that 
everyoneôs presence is needed if the Eucharist is to be celebrated well.  The Eucharist, as the 
Catechism of the Catholic Church states, is what ñkeeps the church in being.ò  If we do not have the 
gathering of the faithful each weekend we will cease to exist.  By the same token we could say that if 
we do not have the investment of people in the life of the parish it will cease to be. 

Some parishioners are called to roles of leadership. Others are called to take part in committees.  Still others are 
meant to do the more mundane tasks.  All our asked to serve.   

This Stewardship Sunday we are requesting that people will volunteer to help with our Garden Committee and for 
our Pew Pals group.  These two groups help with the upkeep of our parish by mowing, trimming, planting, repairing and 
renovating.  Some parishioners can do great things with their strong hands and backs and also they save Sacred Heart 
thousands of dollars a year.  If you have a special talent with plants or if you have a craft you are good at I invite you to 
share that ability with the rest of the parish. 

If you do not get a chance to sign up today you can call our office and your name will be passed on to the committee 
chair so that you can get involved.  Garden committee members each receive a plot to weed and water and plan.  Pew Pals 
undertake specific maintenance tasks around the parish under the direction of Don Lewis. 

This is a chance to serve Christ in a unique way.  I hope that many will get involved. 

Blessings, 

Fr. Mark  

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2016 
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Weekly Budget ééééééééééééééé.$20,115.00 

Feb 15 ð Feb 21ééééééééééééééé.$12,914.00 

Over/Under                                                            $(7,201.00) 

Year-to-date: 

July 1, 2015 through January 31, 2015 

Budget: $598,500 ~ Actual: $600,789                 Over $2,289.00 
 

Are you like the barren fig tree? How will you respond when God asks 

you what you have done with all the gifts He has given you? 

Remember, not only are we called to be generous, we are called to 

develop and nurture our gifts and return with increase. 

Stewardship Of Treasure 

Pew Pals  
Please mark your calendars for the next 
Pew Pal meeting scheduled for Tuesday, 
March 8, 2016 in Culemans Fellowship 
Hall. (Please note the date change.) To 
inquire more about this ministry, please 
contact Don Lewis, 309-230-6200 or the 

office if there is a project or something that needs to be 
looked at or repaired  

Many people should 
have received an Annual 
Appeal for Seton 
School.  One of the 
things mentioned in the 
appeal was that we need 

to do a roof replacement on Culemans Hall.  Some many 
wonder about this.  Seton School is responsible for the 
maintenance of the south half of Culemans Hall.  Sacred 
Heart Parish maintains the north half of the building (The 
newer part) where many of our parish activities take place.  
The south roof is many years old and is flat and does not 
drain properly.  There is standing water on it much of the 
time.  This is a recipe for leaks and the roof has leaked in 
places for long while.  A slightly pitched roof with 
insulation (there is none in the roof now) will solve our 
problem.  It also costs at least $170,000.  This is the amount 
we are hoping to raise.  This is a necessity if we do not want 
any more damage to our building.  Please support this effort 
by sending in your donations to Seton School.  They hope 
to do this work as well as raise the money they normally do 
in their yearly campaign.  

THIRD SUNDAY IN LENT 

The Altar and Rosary Society will have a 
working meeting on Wednesday March 
2nd. We will begin with fellowship and 
dessert in Culemans Hall at 12:30 followed 
by stuffing envelopes for our Lenten fund 
raiser at 1:30 p.m. in the staff mail room. 
Questions, please call Pami 764-2962.  



SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2016 

POPE FRANCISõ PRAYER INTENTIONS & 
WEEKLY REFLECTION FOR  

FEBRUARY 2016 

Universal: Care for Creation 
That we may take good care of creationïa 
gift freely givenïcultivating and 
protecting it for future generations. 
 
Evangelization: Asia 
That opportunities may increase for 
dialogue and encounter between the 
Christian faith and the peoples of Asia. 

Year of Mercy Reflections From Pope Francis 

Do not forget that the mercy of God is our shield and 
strength against injustice, destruction and oppression. 

Lenten Potluck Dinners  

And Guest Speakers  

Join us every Wednesday during Lent for our 
potluck dinner and a speaker.  Everyone is asked to prepare 
their special dish and bring it to share with your parish 
family. What a wonderful social activity. 

Church potlucks are joyous occasions because there is 
nothing better than coming together with friends to share a 
meal, especially when everyone has a hand in preparing the 
feast. 

We will begin at 5:00pm with confessions. Then at 5:30pm  
Stations of the Cross will begin in church. Then join us at 
Culemans Fellowship Hall for dinner. To wind up the 
evening we will have a Guest Speaker from our parish 
share a few words on our Lenten journey. This yearôs 
Lenten Theme is: 

ñCleansed By Godôs Mercyò 
March 2, Potluck Dinner 

Guest Speaker - Marcia Templeman 

Each week we will rotate food courses. Please drop your 
dish off at the hall prior to Stations. 

Protein: Last name beginning with A-F 

Veggie Dish: Last name beginning with G-L 

Desserts: Last name beginning with M-R 

Salads: Last name beginning with S-Z 

If you would like to help setup, serve and cleanup, please 
contact Suzie Budde at 762-2362, ext. 201 or send her an 
email at shchurch@sacredheartmoline.org. 

Our Lenten Journey 

5:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 2, 2016 
Leader: Simonne Counihan 

Wednesday, March 9, 2016 
Leader: Fr. Sebastian 

Wednesday, March 16, 2016 
Leader: Gabe & Liz Lareau 

Wednesday, March 23, 2016 
Leader: Bill Peiffer and Marcia Templeman 

(If you would like to help sing for Stations of the Cross, 
just join us in the loft by 5:20pm) 

Lenten Confessions  
During this Year of Mercy, we 
will be offering additional times 
for Reconciliation. Fr. Mark will 
be hearing confessions every 
Wednesday from 5:00 p.m. to 

5:30 p.m. in church. We invite you to stay for Stations of 
the Cross and then join us for a simple supper in 
Culemans Fellowship Hall and a Lenten Reflection. 
 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
ñForgiveness is not something we can give ourselves,ò 
cautioned the Pope. ñOne asks forgiveness, one asks it of 
another person, and in confession, we ask forgiveness 
from Jesus.ò 
ñForgiveness is not a result of our efforts, but is a gift. It 
is a gift of the Holy Spirit who showers us with mercy and 
grace that pours forth unceasingly from the open heart of 
Christ crucified and risen.ò 

Consider Adoration For Lent 

Consider spending an hour or so of Adoration 

at our Sacred Heart St. Francis Chapel this 
Lent. Contact Judy Gorgal at 309-762-1260. 

Day hours. On Wednesday and First Friday.  
 

During Lent  

Adoration hours on Wednesdayôs will be 7:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 



Liturgical Roles 
4:00 pm - Saturday, March 5, 2016 
 Reader 1:   Anne Marie Merrick 
 Reader 2:   Marcia Templeman 
 Eucharist: Celebrant, Arthur Cajigal, Anne Lilius 
   Bob Madison, Sandy Madison, Denise Maynard 
   Bill Peiffer, Thomas Buchmeyer/Choir 
 Music:  New Spirit Singers 

 Servers: Emily Gonzalez, Natali Chung, Alexandra Cajigal 
 Ushers:  Bob Rioux, Al Gorgal, Joe Montag, Joe Ryan 
   Jim Veto, Dan Wessel, Neal Williams 
 Greeters:  Grace Fisher, Cecilia Raischel, Don Raischel,  
   Margaret Spaid, Dana Rossmiller, Sandy Carlsten 

����������am - Sunday, March 6, 2016 
 Reader 1:  Connie Morris 
 Reader 2:   Jim Watson 
 Eucharist:  Celebrant, Julie Appleman, Paul Hanson 
   Kay Lee, Michele McKee, Pat Voss 
   Mary Vrombaut  

 Servers: Andrew McKee, 2 Volunteers Needed 
 Ushers:  Dan David, Tom DeLille, Dan Morris, Mike Starr,  
   John Wilson, Jim Vrombaut 
 Greeters:  Elizabeth DeLille, Mary DeLille, Judy DeGeeter 
   Sam Pirmann, Sherrie Pirmann 

9:00 am - Sunday, March 6, 2016 
 Reader 1:  Phil Graf 
 Reader 2:  Judy Sokol 
 Eucharist:  Celebrant, Jennifer Burrill, Brian Cunningham 
   Susan Cunningham, Cusi Graf,  
   Carolyn McGuire/Choir, Mary Schoeve, Pat Williams 
 Music:  The Sacred Sounds 

 Servers: Lena Slininger, Rachel Rockwell, Cecelia Graf 
 Ushers: John De Cock, Jim Earel, Gary Francque,  
   Bob Johnson, Ken Nelson, John Noe, Asa Pool 
 Greeters:  Jim Watson, Connie Coene, Linda Watson 
   Sandy Ernat, Harry Ernat, Mary Bell 

11:00 am - Sunday, March 6, 2016 
Deacon: Deacon Pat Murphy 
Reader 1:  Isabelle Strong 
 Reader 2:  Perrine West 
 Eucharist:  Celebrant, Deacon Pat, Judy Hourigan, 
   Kevin Parisot, David Rinden, John Soliz,  
   Mark Wendell/Choir, Marlene Woitte 
 Music:  Song Leader/Accompanist 

 Servers: Brendan Parisot, Eli Gaeta, Avriel Mentado 
 Ushers:  Tom Courtney, Javier Hernandez, Jesse Martinez, 
   Refugio Nache, Jim Stulir, Joe Terronez 
   Chris Vershaw 
 Greeters:  Joan DeClerck, Mary Rodkey, Rosemarie VanAcker, 
   Lucy Martinez, Ron Hanson, David Rinden 
(If your name is in bold you are assigned as Captain for that Mass. 
Thank you.) 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2016 

We Offer Our Deepest Sympathy 
Our prayers and heartfelt condolences go 
out to the family and friends of: 

ÀRobert Noe, Sr.  

Receive his soul and present him to God the 
Most High. 

May the Angels lead him home. 
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Tai Chi Classes 
Are you interested in taking Tai Chi 
classes? For more information or to 
register, please contact Mickie 
Laughlin at 309-737-2756. 
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The next stop on our CRS Rice 
Bowl journey is the African 
nation of Rwanda, where weôre 
reminded to care for the unborn. 
This week we pray for pregnant 

mothers, that they may have the 

medical and nutritional support they need to raise 

healthy, thriving children. Visit crsricebowl.org for 

more. 

THIRD SUNDAY IN LENT 

We would like parishioners to donate 
towards our Easter Flowers. The 
donations can be made in memory of 
a departed loved one.  All you have 
to do is put a donation in a white 

envelope in the collection with the name of the person to be 
memorialized, or simply use your envelope in your 
monthly packet. A $25 donation would probably buy a nice 
plant for the sanctuary. Names of those who are being 
remembered will be published in the bulletin sometime 
during the Easter Season. 

Sacred Heart Retirees...Please join the Sacred Heart 
Retirees on Thursday, March 10, 
2016 fro social time at 11:30 a.m. in 
Culemans Fellowship Hall, with a 
meatball dinner catered by Mulkeyôs 
Restaurant to be served at Noon. 
Card bingo will follow the lunch. 
Cost of the dinner is $9.00 and 
checks should be made out to 

ñSacred Heart Retireesò and sent to Mary Kay Lorensen at 
[2608 2md Street, Moline, IL 61265.] Reservations must be 
received no later than Monday, March 7, 2016. Please 
contact Mary Kay at (309) 762-6218, or Joyce McCormick 
at (309) 373-3405 with any questions.  


